
March 31st, 2023

To Whom It May Concern,
It is my pleasure that I offer a letter of recommendation for Gabrielle Yeager. I have
personally known Gabrielle for the past 2 years as she is a member of Teens That Care. I am
currently one of the founding members and advisors of Teens That Care which is a high school
nonprofit volunteer organization in Fresno with over 100 teen members.
I have seen many examples of Gabrielle’s accomplishments over the past years while she has
been a member of Teens That Care. Her personal strengths are as impressive as her intellectual
accomplishments. Gabrielle volunteers from the heart and has been a wonderful member of
Teens That Care and gives100%.
Since Gabrielle joined Teens That Care she has shown us just how organized she is, has great
time management skills, is responsible and is a hard worker. She has excellent attention to detail.
She arrives promptly to the volunteer events and jumps right in and is engaging with the people
whom we served. It is very evident that Gabrielle has so much compassion for the underserved
adults and children of Fresno. She has a very kind and compassionate demeanor. Gabrielle
continually demonstrates her ability to be a top team leader in our organization. She is very
encouraging to the other volunteers, and we can always count on her to volunteer in a
cooperative manner and bring energy to whatever she is doing. She has a mature presence in
groups of adults as well as other teens. She is very well respected among her peers. She has
volunteered over 100 hours just this year in our organization and is one of our top volunteers! I
know that Gabrielle balances a very busy life in high school. In addition to her studies, she is
enrolled in the CART Program in the Web Applications Lab where she has learned coding
languages and how to program and create websites from scratch. She is starting a program in
Teens That Care where she will lead a group of teen volunteers and be teaching coding to
elementary children at Rescue the Children, part of the Fresno Rescue Mission. She also
volunteers at other places in our community. With her busy life she still manages to receive a
3.94 weighted GPA.
I am certain that Gabrielle is going to continue to excel in college and in her future career,
based on seeing how caring, intuitive, dedicated, and focused on her pursuits she is. I am sure
that these attributes will help her achieve her educational and career goals. Gabrielle stands
out for her great work ethic, positive attitude, teamwork mentality, and compassion for
serving. I cannot think of a finer young woman to recommend to receive a scholarship.

Sincerely,
Dorothy Torosian
Teens That Care Founding Board Member and Advisor


